Approved Minutes

Cemetery Trustees Meeting

9 April 2013

In attendance:  George Whipple, Gina Beach, Doug Beach – Trustees and Curt Barnes – Sexton

Meeting called to order 7:05pm

Discussion as to whether the newly elected Trustees, George and Doug had to be sworn in????

Discussed the numerous damaged stones in the Lower Cemetery as a result of winter.

Curt will remove 3rd gate chain at Lower Cemetery and leave the 4th gate chain in place as that is the oldest section of the Cemetery and no one goes there.

Curt to try some stone repairs before we seek help from Fenton & Hennessey.

Discussion about pressure washing the stones and cleaning the fences in the Lower Cemetery prior to Memorial Day.  Curt will purchase brushes and bleach and Doug will bring pails and gloves to have a work day on Sunday 4/21/13 @ 8:00am.  

Note that the 2 gates in the Lower Cemetery were taken down on 3/23/13 @ Noon.

Curt asked for approval to purchase a saw blade for the weed whacker @ Tuckers for $80.00.  Motion made and approved by the Trustees.

Discussion as to plot prices that have to increase to include and cover the price of corner markers.  $600.00 for first plot and $450.00 for any additional plots.

George and/or Curt to invite Tina and Trustees of the Trust to a future meeting to further discuss available funds.

Doug had been pursuing putting in additional fence along the back line of the Lower Cemetery.  If we proceed now with Cheshire Fence we can get a price break of $18.75 per foot.  George made a motion to proceed with the purchase of 200 additional feet of black vinyl chain link fence, Gina seconded, unanimous.

Discussed the Veteran Flag issues and the fact that they get destroyed and wind up on the ground as a result of winter weather.  Doug to ask Dick Miller about this issue.

Doug spoke with Bruce Cheeney regarding the deed to the newly donated section of the Upper Cemetery and Bruce wasn’t aware of the hold up with DeBernardo.  Bruce will follow up.

Doug will speak with Roger Pelton to see if he wants to consider making up the difference on the cost of the granite crosses.

Curt registered a complaint regarding the Langdon Fall Festival; corn stalks get tied to the gate entrance to the Upper Cemetery – they don’t get removed and the gate is never closed.  We will bring this to the attention of the Fall Festival people.

George made a motion to retain Doug as Chairman and Gina as Secretary for the Langdon Cemetery Trustees.  Seconded and unanimous.

George made a motion to adjourn, Gina seconded and was unanimous.  Meeting adjourned at 8:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gina Beach

